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CALENDAR

WEDNESD. A 1

New Year’s Day. Town Hall closed. NO TRASH OR NEWS-
PAPER PICKUP.

JANUARY 4, 11 & 18

Lacrosse registration, 10 a.m.-2 p.m. at the Community
Center.

MONDAY, JANUARY 6

Town Council, 8 p.m. at Town Hall. (Call the Vienna News-
line, 938-4499, the weekend before the meeting for agenda
items.)

TUESDAY, JANUARY 7

Windover Heights Board of Review, 8 p.m. at Town Hall.
WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 8

NEWSPAPER PICKUP DAY — north side of town,

Planning Commission, 8 p.m. at Town Hall.

THURSDAY, JANUARY 9

Town/Business Liaison Committee, 8 p.m. at Town Hall.
WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 15

NEWSPAPER PICKUP DAY — south side of town.

Board of Zoning Appeals, 8 p.m. at Town Hall.

THURSDAY, JANUARY 16

Board of Architectural Review, 8 p.m. at Town Hall.

JANUARY 18 & 25

Little League registration, 9 a.m.-4 p.m, at the Community
Center.

JANUARY 19 & 26

Little League registration, 12 noon=4 p.m. at the Communi=
ty Center.

MONDA A 20

Lee-Jackson Day/Martin Luther King Birthday. Town Hall
closed. NO TRASH PICKUP,

WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 22

NEWSPAPER PICKUP DAY = north side of town.

Planning Commission, 8 p.m. at Town Hall.

SATURDAY, JANUARY 25

Soccer registration, 10 a.m.=3 p.m. at the Community Center.
MONDAY, JANUARY 27

Town Council, 8 p.m. at Town Hall. Meeting will include a
public hearing on an application to rezone the property at
125 Wade Hampton Dr. and 135 Roland St., S.W., from RS-16,
single-family residential, to RTH, townhouses. {Call the
Vienna Newsline, 938-4499, the weekend before the meet-
ing for other agenda items.)

TUESDAY, JANUARY 28

Transportation Safety Commission, 8 p.m. at Town Hall.
WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 29

NEWSPAPER PICKUP DAY — south side of town.

The 1986 Vienna Town Calendar has been mailed to all
homes and businesses in town. If you have ideas for 1987

and future calendar subject matter, please share them with
the Public Information Office at Town Hall.
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January 1986

Public Hearing January 22
On Proposal to Open Church St.

A public hearing on the proposed
opening of Church Street between Law-
yers Road and Pleasant Street will be
held by the Town Planning Commission
on Wednesday, January 22, at 8 p.m.
in the Council Chamber at Town Hall,
This hearing is pursuant to a Town
Council request that both the Planning
Commission and Transportation Safety
Commission study the impacts on traf=
fic flow and adjacent properties that
opening the street might create.

Following the Planning Commission
hearing, the matter will be referred to
the Transportation Safety Commission
to review any safety related problems.
The matter will then be returned to
the Town Council for consideration.
All interested citizens are invited to
attend the hearing to express their
views about the proposed opening.

At the request of the Planning Com-
mission, the Town's traffic consultant
has prepared a technical memorandum
that a) estimates traffic volume that
will be generated by the Windover
Building (the professionai office build-
ing recently built on the Church Street
extension east of Pleasant Street);
b) analyzes the need for traffic signals
at the Lawyers /Church and Maple Ave-
nue/Pleasant intersections; and ¢) con-
siders the impact of making Church
(Lawyers to'Pieasant) and Pleasant
(Lovers Lans to Maple) one way or two
way.

The traffic consultant's initial rec-
ommendation is that Church Street not
be opened until "'the street direction
and signalization scheme can be in-
tegrated into a more comprehensive

plan for traffic circulation on the major
streets of the community.”” The report
is available for review in the Planning
Office at Town Hall.

The question of whether Church
Street snould be opened was a key

(continued on page 3)
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Town Hall will be closed on these
holidays:

January 1 — New Year’s Day
NO TRASH OR PAPER PICKUP

January 20 — Lee-Jackson Day/
Martin Luther King, Jr., Birthday
NO TRASH PICKUP

Town Recommends Changes
in Metro Feeder Bus Routes

Town residents who plan to ride the
bus to the Vienna or Dunn Loring Metro
station when they open in June are
urged to attend a public hearing at Oak-
ton High School on Thursday, January
16, at 7:30 p.m. The hearing is being
held by the Washington Metropolitan
Area Transit Authority (WMATA) to re-
ceive citizen comment on the proposed
changes in bus service and fares to
take place when the Metrorail Orange
Line is extended from Ballston to
Vienna.

Town Asks for Modifications

At the hearing, Mayor Charies Robin-
son will present the Town’s position
in favor of a feeder bus system de-
signed to provide morning and evening
rush-hour service to residents in all
sections of town. He wiil oppose
WMATA's plan to reduce rush-hour
service on the 2X route by decreasing
the frequency of buses from 20 to 30
minutes. He will also seek solid as-
surance from WMATA that 31-foot
buses will be assigned to the proposed

Vienna routes. These shorter buses
would not impact residential neighbor=-
hoods as heavily as the longer buses
now in the WMATA fleet.

The Town Council adopted this posi-
tion at its December 16 meeting based
on the recommendations of its traffic
consultant, Steven R. Shapiro, who has
been working with WMATA, the Fair-
fax County Office of Transportation,
and Town staff in developing the sys-
tem. Council members hope that as
many town residents as possible will
attend the hearing and lend their sup-
port to Council's decision and recom-
mendation.

Citizens Urged to Attend

Citizens who wish to speak at the
January 16 hearing must sign up by
January 9. Send your name, address,
telephone number and organizational
affiliation, if any, to: Mr. Fairfax Mc-
Candlish, Public Hearing Assistant,
Office of the General Manager, Wash-

continued on page 4)



Alice Roe of the Vienna Woman's Club presents the club’s
1985 Policeman of the Year award to Corporal Robert H.
Clouser. An 18-year veteran of the Vienna Police Depart=
ment, Cpl. Clouser was honored for his integrity and sense
of justice, his excellent reputation among his peers, and
the hundreds of hours of his own time spent conducting in-
vestigations.

W. Gordon Brady

The Town of Vienna was saddened by the death of W. Gor-
don Brady in November. He had served as Director of Fi-
nance for over 20 years.

Mr. Brady was born in Herndon and graduated from Fairfax

High School and Benjamin Franklin University in Washington,

D.C. Before coming to work in Vienna, he was Director of
Finance in Fairfax City and an internal auditor for Arlington
County Schools.

Mr. Brady was Vienna’s first Director of Finance. He
developed a sound accounting system for the Town at a dif-
ficult time in its financial history and was always recog-
nized as a person of unquestioned integrity.

A very active Mason, Mr. Brady participated in many Vien-
na Halloween Parades as a member of the Shriners Drum and
Bugle Corps.

Survivors include his wife Peachy, their two daughters,
and his many friends in Vienna. Memorial contributions may
be made to Dranesville United Methodist Church.

West Virginian Says Thanks to Vienna

Vienna residents and businesses have made generous con-
tributions to assist flood victims in West Virginia. One
native West Virginian who now lives on Windover Avenue,
M.\ ., has expressed his gratitude on behalf of those receiv-
ng aid, may of whom he knows personally. **Words can’t
tescribe my thanks and feelings for Vienna,'' he said. 'l am
zroud to be a resident of this town."

Town Council Action

November 18, 1985

® Approved the request by JKJ Auto Body, 420 Mill St.,
N.E., for the vacation of a portion of a storm drainage ease-
ment, contingent on retaining the current landscaping plan,
which requires a six- to eight-foot Japanese black pine in
that area.

= Directed that stop bars be installed at the intersection of
Lewis and Orchard Streets, N.W., and the area be reviewed
in six months to see if traffic problems have been resolved.

® Raised the speed limit on Meadow Lane in the area of
Meadow Lane Park from 15 to 25 mph. The area will be
monitored for six months and any problems brought back to
Council.

= Adopted a resolution recognizing the Vienna Volunteer
Fire Department for continuous and exemplary service to
the town since 1903. This official recognition will allow
VVFD to seek state funds.

= Reappointed John Everhard, Arthur Kimberly and Martha
Pruett to the Planning Commission. Reappointed Michael
Martin and Gerald Miller to the Transportation Safety Com-
mission.

= Accepted Jeanne Shaffer’s resignation from the Town/
Business Liaison Committee, and appointed Gary Gillum to
fill the vacancy. Appointed Donald Chumley and Helmut
Gramberg to the Planning Commission and Louis James to
the Transportation Safety Commission.

® Adopted a resolution supporting the Fairfax County Park
Authority as it is currently structured.

= Added the name of Steven L. Pullman, Deputy Finance
Director, to the list of Town officials having draft authority
and access to safe deposit boxes.

= Approved giving each permanent Town employee a holi-
day gift certificate for a turkey or ham, at a cost not to ex-
ceed $20 per person.

December 2, 1985

= Referred to the Transportation Safety Commission a peti=-
tion submitted by the residents of Broadleaf Drive, N.E.,
requesting relief from speeding traffic on that street.

= Scheduled a public hearing for January 27 on a request to

rezone the property at 125 Wade Hampton Dr. and 135 Ro-
land St., S.W., from RS-16, single-family residential, to
RTH, townhouses.

Shop in Vienna - Support Our Hometown Merchants.

Optimist Club
Youth Awards

The Vienna Optimist Club has an-
nounced its selection of outstanding
seniors from Vienna area high schools
for 1985. Each student was awarded
a $250 scholarship based on leader=
ship, civic and scholastic work.

Those honored were Lynn Amoroso
and Daniel Hankins from James Madi-
son High School, Cynthia Goldstein
and James Aiello from George C. Mar-
shall, and Lori Jo Smith and Fred
Kacher from Oakton High.

The awards were made as part of
the Optimists’ Youth Appreciation
Week in November,

In addition, 68 outstanding 10th and
11th grade students from the same
schools received the Vienna Optimist
Youth Award for excellence in the
general categories of academics, citi-
zenship, fine arts, sports, and voca-
tional education.

Tax Relief

Low-income residents aged 65 and
older or who are permanently and to-
tally disabled may apply for real es-
tate and personal property tax relief.

To qualify, an applicant’s gross
household income may not exceed
$15,000 annually, excluding the first
$4,300 of income of each relative other
than the spouse residing in the house-
hold. In addition, the first $5,000 of
permanent disability compensation may
be excluded. The combined financial
net worth of applicant and spouse may
be no more than $65,000, =xcluding
the value of the residence and up to
one acre of land.

Applications must be filed hetween
January 1 and May 1 each year. For
more information or to have forms
mailed, call the Fairfax County Office
of Assessments, 691-2437 (County
real estate and personal property tax),
and the Town Finance Department,
938-8000 ext. 227 (Town real estate
tax).

Parnts and Recneationw MWews

For more information on any of the
activities listed below, call the Vien=
na Parks and Recreation Department,
938-8000 ext. 277.

WINTER/SPRING CLASSES

Registration is underway for winter/
spring classes sponsored by Vienna
Parks and Recreation. Class bro-
chures containing registration forms
were mailed to town residents last
month, and brochures are also avail-
able at the Vienna Community Center,
Town Hall and Patrick Henry Library.

Classes include favorites such as
arts and crafts for children, aerobics,
tennis and gardening, plus special in-
terest courses like oriental rug ap-
preciation, amateur radio training and
square dancing.

Town of Vienna residents over 65
years old may register for most classes
free of charge.

NEIL SIMON'S “FOOLS"

The Vienna Theatre Company, un-
der the direction of Norman Chaudet,
will present Neil Simon's comedy,
““Fools,”" at the Community Center
January 17, 18, 24, 25 and 26. The
performance on January 26 will be a
matinee at 2:30 p.m.; all other per-
formances will begin at 8 p.m.

Tickets are $4 each in advance and
$5 at the door ($3 in advance and $4
at the door for those over 65 or under
12 years old).

TWILIGHT AT SKI LIBERTY

Enjoy twilight skiing at Ski Liberty
on January 27. Buses will leave the
Community Center at 11 a.m. and re=
turn at midnight.

The complete package of transpor-
tation, |lift ticket, equipment rental
and ski lesson costs $51.50 per per=
son. Other packages available are:
Transportation, lift & rental — $44.50
Transportation, lift & lesson — $37
Transportation & lift — $30.50

Transportation only — $12.30.
The .reservation deadline for this
trip is January 20.

ATLANTIC CITY TRIP

January 21 is the reservation dead-
line for a trip to the casinos in Atlan-
tic City on February 13. Charter buses
will leave the Community Center at
8:30 a.m. and return at midnight.

The cost is $18.50 per person for
transportation. A $5 non-refundable
deposit is due on registration and the
balance by January 21.

JOIN THE CLUB

Receive advance notice of upcom-
ing trips by joining the Travel Club.
Membership is free. Send your name,
address, phone number, age and favor-
ite kinds of trips to Vienna Parks and
Recreation, 120 Cherry St., S.E.,
Vienna, VA 22180.

JUST FOR WOMEN

*'Me for a Change,” a special pro-
gram designed to give women a brief
respite from family and work responsi=-
bilities, will be held at the Community
Center on January 10 from 10 a.m. to
3 p.m.

The day will be devoted to sampling
a variety of exercise, beauty and
health programs.

Winter Storage
For RV’s, Boats

Space is still available for winter
storage of recreational vehicles and
boats at Pohick Bay Regional Park.

The park is located off Route 1 in
Lorton and has 24-hour security
guards. The fee is $17.50 per month
or $52.50 per guarter.

For more information and to reserve
a space, phone the park at 339-5100,



1-66 Construction Provides Access to Metro

Construction is underway to provide
access to the Vienna Metro station
parking lots from the west via Route
I-66.

This is the first of a two-phase pro-
ject. A four-lane bridge under the
first-phase construction will allow
access between the Metro parking lots
on either side of 1-66. The bridge will
also include a sidewalk and a bike
path.

During this first phase, the Virginia
Department of Highways and Trans=
portation is widening Country Creek
Road to connect with an access road
provided by Metro. The access roads
will link the north and south parking
lots to Nutley Street. Eastbound |-66
motorists will have direct access to
the parking lots from a ramp under con-
struction. tying into the Metro south
access road. A ramp north of |-66
will allow motorists to exit from the
Metro north parking lots to |-66 west-
bound.

Phase two of construction will pro-
vide for traffic access to Nutley from
|-66 in all directions. Nutley will be
widened outside the town limits from
four lanes to six and will be relocated
westward to line up with existing Nut-
ley Street on the south side of Lee
Highway.

Business Person,
Citizen of 1985

Hector Allen, Vienna's former Direc=
tor of Public Works, nas been named
Citizen of the Year for 1985 by the
Greater Vienna Chamber of Commerce.
He was honored for serving as Acting
Town Manager from January to April
1985,

Mayor Charles Robinson described
Allen as a truly great public official
and a man of enormous integrity, re-
liability, capacity to work with people,
and a huge measure of common sense.

The Chamber also presented John
Koons, Jr., with the 1985 Business
Person of the Year award, recognizing
his many years of support for Vienna's
youth sports teams and other communi-
ty organizations.
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Pets Need Special Winter Care

Your Town Animal Warden reminds
residents that pets need special pro-
tection at this time of year.

If your dog spends most of the day
outdoors, build him a draft-free, water-
tight doghouse of the proper size. It
should be no more than 12 inches long-
er and 3 inches higher than the stand-
ing dog, because he cannot produce
enough body heat to warm a house that
is too large. The house should be
raised off the ground and insulated.
Avoid blankets, rugs and towels that
hold moisture and freeze in the cold.

Plans for a doghouse are available
free from the Fairfax County Animal
Shelter. Send a stamped, self-ad-
dressed envelope to the shelter, 4500
W. Ox Rd., Fairfax, VA 22030,

Shorter daylight hours cause an in-
crease in the number of animals hit by
cars, . Many are hit during rush=hour
traffic, which now begins and ends in
darkness. Drivers whose visibility
may pe impaired by the rising or set-
ting sun often never see an animal
wander into the road until it is too late

to stop. For the sake of your pet and
the driver, confine your pet at home or
walk him on a leash.

Antifreeze is deadly to pets. Be
sure to dispose of old or unused anti-
freeze properly and thoroughly wash
down any area where it has spilled.
Cats and dogs are attracted to the
liquid’s sweet taste, and even a few
licks can kill an animal.

Does your pet have a current rabies
vaccination? A low-cost vaccination

clinic for dogs and cats will be held
at the County Animal Shelter on Feb-

ruary 23. Look for details in next
month’s Newsletter.

REMINDER — January 31 is the dead-
iine to purchase 1986 Town dog tags.
For information, call the Finance De-
partment, 938=8000 ext., 221,

Used Motor Oil Is Recyclable

Residents who change their own
car oil can dispose of used oil proper-
ly at full-service gas stations in Vien-
na identified by the used oil logo.
These stations will accept waste oil
in metal containers or clean plastic
jugs.

For a list of participating service
stations, call the Fairfax County Oi-
fice of Energy at 691-2315.

Fairfax County began the oil re-
cycling program over six years ago in
cooperation with the Northern Virginia
Service Station Daalers Association
and the Virginia Office of Energy
Services. The program allows used
oil to be re=refined or reprocessed into
heating or quality motor oil, cr used as
stock for other petroleum=-based prod-
ucts.

Used motor oil poured in yards,

A 1366 Town Newsletter reported:
*The Wolftrap Creek section of
Maple Avenue was completed as
a joint Town-State project. This
project included a new four-lane
bridge and approximately two
blocks of new street.

**The Town is acquiring the
right-of-way necessary for the
widening to four lanes of the re-
mainder of the east end of Maple
Avenue to the Town limits. This
project, when completed, will ex-
tend from Park Street to Tysons
Corner.™’

streams, sewers, or placed in trash
cans can eventually pollute water sup=
plies. [t is estimated that over 4.4
million gallons of waste oil are dis-
posed of improperly each year in Vir=-
ginia — 200,000 gallons in Fairfax
County alone. As little as one quart
of oil, when dispersed in water, can
contaminate up to two million gallons
of drinking water.

Dumping oil on vacant land or in
storm sewers is illegal, and violators
can be held liable for the cost of
cleanup and be subject to civic pen-
alties. Don’t waste a dwindling re-
source — recycle.

Church Street (continued)

element in negotiations during 1972
for placement of the Post Office near
the Lawyers/Church intersection. In
1975, the Town Manager was author=-
ized to proceed with acquisition of the
necessary right-of-way for the exten-
sion of Church Street from Lawyers to
Pleasant. In July 1976, the Planning
Commission and Transportation Safety
Commission jointly recommended to
the Town Council that, under stipu-
lated conditions and restrictions,
Church Street be extended from the
Post Office property line to Pleasant
Street. Councii subsequently decided
not to complete the extension.

Permit Parking Back on Agenda

The proposed residential permit
parking ordinance will be back on the
agenda at the January 6 Town Council
meeting. The meeting will begin at

8 p.m. at Town Hall.
The ordinance has been redrafted to

incorporate comments received from
citizens at the October 21 public hear-
ing. Copies of the ordinance are avail-

able in the Town Clerk’s office.
If adopted, the ordinance would al-

low streets to be designated for permit
parking in order to eliminate commuter
parking and preserve the residential

character of the neighborhood. All
parking would be prohibited during set
weekday hours, except for the resi-
dents, their guests, and others having

business there, who would be issued
parking permits by the Town.

To qualify for permit parking, 75%
of the parking space on a street must
be occupied by commuter vehicles on
weekdays, and average over 25% dur-
ing a month. A public hearing would
be required before any street could be
designated for permit parking.

Stay Warm and Safe This Winter

In an attempt to stay warm, many
people unintentionally cause fires in
their homes. Be sure that any device
you use for alternative heating is safe.
If there is any question, have the de-
vice checked by a manufacturer's ap-
proved service company. Buy and use
only those devices that are listed by
testing laboratories such as Factory
Mutual or Underwriters Laboratories.
Use only as described in the manu-
facturer’s instructions.

Space heaters and wood stoves need
space. Keep anything that will burn
at least 36 inches away from these
devices. This includes furniture, cur-
tains, clothing — and people.

If you plan to use a fireplace or

wood stove, have the chimney inspec-
ted at least once each heating season
and have it cleaned if necessary.
Many winter fires are caused by an
accumulation of creosote in the chim=
ney or from having too hot a fire for
too long. The latter is a result of
trying to heat the whole house, in-
stead of one room, with a fireplace or
wood stove.

For more information on the safe
installation and use of alternative
heating devices, call the Fairfax
County Mechanical Inspectors Office,
691-3361, or the Fire and Rescue
Department’s Public Affairs Section,
691-3366.



Feeder Bus (continued)

ington. D.C. 20001, or call 982-1092,
Each speaker will be limited to five
minutes.,

Under the bus routing proposed by
WMATA in the public hearing docket,
residents in the town and immediate
vicinity would be provided service to
Metro stations via a 2X/2P route to
run between the Dunn Loring and Vien-
na stations. The Town is recommend-
ing modifications of this routing that
would maintain service to areas in the
WMATA proposal, but would add serv-
ice to the Beulah Road and Westbriar
areas. In both the WMATA and Town
proposals, the 2C route would provide
all-day service between Tysons Cor-
ner and the Ballston station. (The 2X/
2P will provide rush-hour service
only.) The Chain Bridge Road Line
(Routes 5K,L,M) will provide service
to the Rosslyn and Farragut Square
stations.

Proposals Subject to Change

As stated in the WMATA docket, the
various route and fare proposals are
not final *"and are subject to change
in response to testimony received dur-
ing the WMATA public hearing process
and local jurisdiction revisw.'" It is
for this reason that the Town Council
feels it is so important for Vienna resi-
dents to make their views known dur=-
ing the hearing process. (The hearing
at Oakton High School is the closest
to Vienna; others will be held in Falls
Church and Reston.)

The complete docket for service
changes and fare adjustments to com-
plement extension of the Orange Line
to Vienna may be examined in the Plan-
ning Office at Town Hall. Maps of the
routes proposed by WMATA and the
Town’s proposed modifications of
those routes are also available for
review,

Bus Service Critical

Feeder bus service to the two Metro
stations is a critical feature of the
Town traffic study, -~vhich began last
summer. Council assigned planning
for this service as the traffic consul-
tant’'s first and highest priority task,
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Proposed Town Modification 2X/2P

with the conviction that an efficient
feeder bus system for the town is in-
dispensible to help ease traffic con-
gestion when the Metro stations open.
As part of that planning, the Town
conducted a feeder bus survey through
the November News/etter. The results
indicated widespread resident interest
in bus service, principally to the Vien-
na station. Slightly more than 60% of
respondents who plan to ride Metrorail
to work said they would ride a feeder
bus to either the Vienna or Dunn Lor-
ing station.

|Assembly Updates]

Daily access to Virginia General
Assembly legislative information is
available free to the public through
Fairfax County Public Library.

To register for the Legislative In-
formation Service, call 691-2123. The
service includes a Guide to the Gener-
al Assembly, which lists the names,
addresses and telephone numbers of
legislators.

The Assembly convenes January 8.

Outstanding Young Citizens

The Vienna Jaycees recently hon-
ored five outstanding young men and
women for their contributions to the
Vienna community throughout the past
year. .

Daniel A. Marcey was honored as
Qutstanding Young Police Officer. A
member of the Vienna Police Depart=

Vienna Pianist
Represents U.S.

Pianist Marjorie Lee, of Adahi Road,
S.E., has heen named a U.S. Artistic
Ambassador to represent the American
government overseas in 1986.

Under the program, America’s most
talented pianists not yet under pro-
fessional management are sent abroad
as "'musical ambassadors’ to help
promote international understanding.
Since the program began in 1982, 11
pianists have been sent to 38 coun-
tries, including the Soviet Union and
China.

Marjorie Lee has won several inter-
national piano competitions and has
performed at the National Gallery, Phil-
lips Collection, Kennedy Center, Avery
Fisher Hall, Carnegie Hall and Wolf
Trap. She is a recipient of the Music
Teachers National Association’s Mas-
ter Teacher Certificate.and maintains
a private studio with her husband Ken-
neth, who teaches clarinet.

Happy Trails Guide

“"Happy Trails,” the Northern Vir=
ginia Regional Park Authority’s guide=
book to its equestrian and hiking wood-
land trails, is now available,

The 48-page trail guide presents
aerial photographs and detailed, to-
scale maps of all of the trails in a
dozen regional parks throughout North-
ern Virginia and includes the W&QOD
Trail through Vienna.

The Happy Trails guide is available
at all regional parks for $1 per copy
or by mail for $1.50 from NVRPA head-
quarters, 5400 Ox Rd., Fairfax Station,
VA 22039.

ment for 12 years, his quick thinking
has averted tragedy many times, and
he has received numerous awards and

letters of commendation.
John 8. ""Pete’’ Kirby was selected

QOutstanding Young Fireman. He is a
member of the Fairfax Fire and Res-

cue Service and has put in hundreds
of hours of volunteer time to further

community programs in fire prevention.

Honored as Qutstanding Educators
was a team of two special education
teachers, Karen A, Morrison and Vir-
ginia Roach. Working with mildly re-
tarded children at Vienna Elementary
School, they have implemented pro-
grams and given of themselves far be-
yond the requirements of the job.

The Qutstanding Young Citizen for
1985 is Tim Woolsey. A teacher at
Vienna Elementary, he is described as
an excellent motivator of chiidren.
He also supports many local children’s
sports teams and clubs.

Free Cholestrol
Test This Month

During the month of January, Urgent
Medical Care of Vienna, 100 Maple
Ave., E., is offering a free cholestrol
screening to the public. if your cho=
lestrol level is above normal, you will
be provided with guidelines for a low-
cholestrol diet and referred to a spe-
cialist in the area.

According to the American Heart
Association, more than 50 percent of
middle-aged Americans have cholestrol
levels above 200 milligrams, a level
at which the risk of heart disease be-
gins to rise sharply. Heart attack,
stroke, and other blood diseases af-
flict more than 42 million Americans,
rause for concern about cholestrol.

Plan to set aside time in January to
receive this free test. It could save
more than just money — it could save
your life, For more information, zall
Urgent Medical Care at 938-5300.

Police Captain Joe Higgs accepts a Virginia Pedestrian Safety Award from
Governor Charles Robb on behalf of the Town of Vienna. The award, pre-
sented annually by the American Automobile Association and the State Di-
vision of Motor Vehicles, recognizes jurisdictions throughout Virginia that
have had no pedestrian deaths in which the driver was charged. Vienna's
award was for four years without such a pedestrian fatality.



